
Gateway Garden Club Meeting Minutes

02/10/2022

At 1:00PM , the Gateway Garden Club was called to order by President Jean Jacobs. 

Attendance was taken: eight members were present:  Kathie Campbell,  Judyanne Childs,  Jean Jacobs,  Donna 
Yost , Grace Vass, Judy Heck, Mona Hayford and Dricka Meyers  The following were absent: Betty Bennett, Kathy 
Gerken,  Diana Carpenter,  Mary Duke,  Hannah Geffert,  Lynn Gibson, Judy Pugh,  Terri Michael, Sue Ann Palmer, 
Peggy Humphrey and Ruhamah Strite. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT:   The January 13 minutes were emailed, text and posted online.  A motion was made to 
accept the minutes, which was duly seconded. M/S/P.  

TREASURER'S REPORT: Treasurer Mona reported that the balance remained the same from January, no 
additions or expenses.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:  Lynn was absent, but checking on Thank you notes.

PROJECTS: No projects at this time.

PROGRAMS: Terri Michael VP resigned from GGC.  Executive meeting  needed to suggest replacement for vice 
president position.  Bring suggestions for next years programs to March meeting.

OLD BUSINESS: 

 On February14 at the SPGC Meeting,  a decision to host the House and Garden Tour scheduled for April 
23-24, 2022 will be determined. 

 Mona received a count of 2 volunteers for H&G Tour

 Hannah Geffert, now WV Senator is granted associate status

NEW BUSINESS:

 Request hostess for April meeting.  Grace volunteered. 

 Associate status requested for Judy Heck

 April 1 – 3 West Virginia Convention in Canaan Valley. Registration form in Garden News.

 Corrections to Yearbook – May 12 luncheon is at Purple Iris

 On web site,  National Garden Clubs Convention corrected to May 2 – 4 , 2023 at The Greenbrier.  Brenda 
Moore of West Virginia will be installed as National President.  

 Judy Heck suggested a membership tea to recruit new members.  Kathie Campbell offered her home.

 March 10 meeting is hosted by Lynn Gibson.   Program is “Dish Garden” presented by Pam Wagoner.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 PM. 

We made Valentines to be distributed with a candy bar to nursing homes.  Thank Mona for bringing all the 
supplies necessary for making our cards.

Dricka offered a host of refreshments.  

Kathy Gerken,   
Recording Secretary

Notes taken by Grace Vass 


